
Full Gear 2021 Preview
It’s always fun to see AEW back on pay per view as they really
have figured out the formula. They know what they are doing
with the whole thing and we should be in for another one this
time around. The card is absolutely stacked from top to bottom
and we could be in for one of the more historic moments in
AEW’s history to date. Let’s get to it.

Pre-Show: Hikaru Shida/Thunder Rosa vs. Jamie Hayter/Nyla Rose

It’s a battle of four people who are still in the TBS Title
tournament and I’ve heard worse reasons to have a pre-show tag
match. There isn’t much else connecting these women and they
haven’t interacted much on TV, but it should do rather well as
a way to get things rolling for the evening. It isn’t like
Shida and Rose don’t know each other so maybe they can have a
good match through familiarity.

I’ll go with Shida and Rosa to win here as there is little
reason to go with having the popular wrestlers lose to open
the night. This isn’t the kind of a match that needs to be
anything more than a few competitive minutes while commentary
plugs the tournament as much as they can. It would be nice to
see the tournament move forward a bit more, but Shida and Rosa
winning here will work for now.

Tag Team Titles: Lucha Bros(c) vs. FTR

We’ll get going on the main card with a match that could go
either way. I liked their first match against each other but
there is a bad chance of this getting sloppy in a hurry. It is
going to come down to the idea of whether FTR can keep things
a bit more down to earth than usual, but that is no guarantee.
That’s the way to put the match together, but it needs a
winner as well.

I’m not sure on this one, but I think I’ll go with the Lucha
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Bros, as they can retain the titles to even the series and
then win the AAA Tag Team Titles at an upcoming show in
Mexico. Other than that though, we should be in for a fun
match, as their first match worked out pretty well. At the
same thing though, there is always the chance that it could go
bad in a hurry, which makes things that much more fun.

Cody Rhodes/Pac vs. Andrade El Idolo/Malakai Black

Let’s keep going with the tag theme here and get a rather odd
pair of pairings out of the way. Believe it or not, this is
mainly about Rhodes, which tends to be the case far more often
than it probably needs to be. Pac doesn’t like El Idolo and
Black and Rhodes are still feuding for some reason, with El
Idolo going after Rhodes to tie the whole thing together.
Sounds like a great way to get Rhodes on pay per view no?

This could go either way but I’ll go with Rhodes and Pac
winning here, as Black probably takes the fall. I’m at the
point where I have no idea what to make of Rhodes these days
and  it  is  getting  harder  and  harder  to  figure  it  out.
Hopefully they can figure out what to do with him sooner than
later, because throwing him out there to try and make him the
most popular guy in the company isn’t exactly working.

Darby Allin vs. Maxwell Jacob Friedman

We’ll mix it up a bit here with a match that could (and
should) be between two of the company’s stars of the future.
That has even been the focus of the feud, as Friedman has
talked about how these two are pillars of the company. Allin
has mainly been sitting around letting Friedman say whatever
he wants, but he has a history of turning it on when he gets
the chance on the big stage.

I’ll go with Friedman here, as Allin is someone who is going
to be over no matter what he does, while Friedman would seem
to be on the road to a (rather) eventual World Title run.
Allin is the kind of wrestler who will be popular with the



fans based on how hard he goes whenever he is in the ring.
Hopefully they can steal the show here, as tends to be the
case when these two are on the big stage.

Inner Circle vs. Men Of The Year/American Top Team

To recap: we have a bunch of mixed martial artists, a tag team
and a gym owner vs. five wrestlers in a street fight where the
wrestlers got to pick sixty percents of who they are fighting.
Got all that? This match has all kinds of details included and
I’m not sure how well it is going to play out on paper. What
matters is how it goes, but also how much longer they want the
feud to continue.

Somehow this is a flip of the coin as I have no idea who is
winning here. I’ll go with the Inner Circle to finally wrap up
the feud though, which is probably how things should go. The
idea is likely going to be built around Dan Lambert running
away, which is probably the best thing for everyone involved.
I’ll say Guevara pins one of the Men Of The Year, which is the
pick that is most likely to be wrong of the show.

Women’s Title: Britt Baker(c) vs. Tay Conti

This is in a rough place and I’m not sure how well they are
going to be able to get out of it. At the end of the day, it’s
hard to imagine Baker losing the title to anyone before her
eventual showdown with Rosa, as they almost have to get to the
big  rematch.  That  leaves  almost  any  other  challenger,
including Conti, as a bit of a lame duck no matter what they
do on the way to the title match.

Of course I’ll go with Baker here, as there is little reason
to believe Conti has much of a chance. It might wind up being
a good match, but at the same time it does not have the most
drama. Conti is someone who could become a huge star down the
line (and probably will), but we are still in Baker’s time and
that is not going to stop anytime soon, or at least not until
she runs into Rosa again.



Christian Cage/Jurassic Express vs. Superkliq

Falls Count Anywhere, because we need another wild tag team
brawl. These guys have been feuding since Cage debuted and
this does feel like a bit of a big blowoff to the whole thing.
Then again, this is a feud that could go in a few directions,
such as Cole vs. Jungle Boy or Cage, both of which would be
good. Add in the absence of Marko Stunt and this is already
getting more interesting.

That being said, you know full well there is practically no
chance of the Superkliq losing a big time match so I’m not
sure if there is any real drama here. The other three will
fight hard and there will likely be a big spot, but ultimately
this will involve several superkicks and end with the Boom to
Jungle Boy. Why not Luchasaurus you may ask? Heck if I know,
but that’s probably how it ends.

CM Punk vs. Eddie Kingston

This is the one that everyone is talking about with good
reason. Between the amazing exchange last week and the equally
awesome Kingston piece in the Players Tribune (go out of your
way to read that), Kingston is white hot going into this
match. That’s going to tie into everything that Punk has been
talking about too, as all of the pressure is going to be on
Kingston in this one.

As much as I would really, really love to see AEW go nuts and
have Kingston get the biggest win of his career, I can’t
validate having Punk lose at any point in the near future.
Punk is someone with a lot of star power and while a loss to
Kingston wouldn’t kill that, it isn’t the kind of thing that
needs to happen. I would love to see Kingston win, but I don’t
think it is going to happen.

Bryan Danielson vs. Miro

Now we’re getting to the important stuff, as the last two



matches on the card are tied together. This is the finals of
the #1 contenders tournament and I could easily see this going
either way. You could go with almost any combination of these
two and either World Champion (save for probably Miro vs.
Kenny Omega) and have a major title match, which is a sign
that they are doing something right.

I think I’ll take….Danielson here, as he opens up more doors
and was the original finalist anyway. Miro losing to some kind
of a choke to focus on his bad neck works, but e pluribus gads
it  would  be  amazing  to  see  him  go  nuts  and  slaughter
Danielson. It’s so nice to have both as possible options here,
but ultimately I think it’s Danielson’s to win and set up the
huge title showdown. He’ll need an opponent though, which
leaves us with this.

AEW World Title: Kenny Omega(c) vs. Hangman Page

Here we go. This is the big one that AEW has literally been
building towards for years. While some might think that is a
big much and they should have gotten to the point a good while
ago, it’s time to finally have this big showdown. They have
set  this  up  from  several  interesting  angles  and  there  is
something to the idea of FINALLY having Page win. At the same
time though, there might be something to having Danielson take
the title off of Omega and finally slay the dragon.

But I think we’ll go with the sane idea here and have Page
just win the match and take the title off of Omega. It is
already the longest title reign in AEW history (nearly double
the second place reign) and Omega hasn’t exactly led AEW to
the promised land as champion. I don’t know if Page is going
to be the one to do it, but I think he wins the title here,
finally paying off a story that is a few years in the making.

Overall Thoughts

There is the potential for an incredible show here and that is
kind of what you expect from AEW these days. I could go for



seeing whatever they do here, as there is a good shot at some
history being made in the main event. Other than that, the
rest of the show looks great and maybe it can help boost their
audience back up (which they kind of need these days). I’m
excited for the show, and that’s always a good starting point.

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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